W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION
BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

LATIN AMERICAN DIVISION

June 27, 1955

BENJAMIN G. HORNING

PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR.

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez, Decano Facultad de Medicina Universidad de Concepción Casilla 44 Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

I believe you will remember that the University of Concepción Faculty of Medicine has requested a fellowship for Dr. Edgardo Enriquez in order that he may have a period of graduate study in the field of anatomy in the United States. Since my return I have discussed this subject with several medical educators and they believe that Louisiana State University School of Medicine, located in New Orleans, Louisiana, would be the best place for him to have the major part of his experience. This has several advantages: (1) the climate is mild and (2) the Foundation has another fellow in anatomy, Dr. Humberto Gomez, of Medellín, Colombia, who is spending his second year there. Naturally he speaks Spanish fluently as well as English, and he will be delighted to help Dr. Enriquez with his adjustment.

I have talked to the Professor of Anatomy, Dr. Charles M. Goss, and Dr. Blackerby has written to him about Dr. Enriquez. I quote the following from his letter: "All the courses in Anatomy for the first year medical students are given in the first semester here at L. S. U. Classes will begin Tuesday, September 6, 1955, and end January 21, 1956. The course in Gross Anatomy continues the entire semester. Neuroanatomy replaces microanatomy (histology and embryology) during the last six weeks."

I believe it desirable for Dr. Enriquez to spend the entire semester at Louisiana State University School of Medicine. Will you let us know promptly whether this meets with his approval and whether he would be able to arrive there about the first of September.

Have you found a professor of physiology?

With kindest regards,

Sincerely

Seyaum & Horning, M.D.

P.S. Another important reason why the Foundation has selected Louisiana State University for Dr. Enriquez is that Dr. Goss has visited in Latin America and is familiar with the present system of teaching anatomy in the Latin American medical schools. Will you please have Dr. Enriquez take the English examination as soon as possible and forward the results to this office.

BEN

## **BIBLIOTECAS UdeC**

## W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

LATIN AMERICAN DIVISION

July 29, 1955

BENJAMIN G. HORNING

PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR.

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez, Decano Facultad de Medicina Universidad de Concepción Casilla 44 Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

The Foundation has tentatively approved a fellowship for Dr. Edgardo Enriquez Frodden in order that he may have six months of graduate study in the field of anatomy in the United States and a program is arranged for him, which is to be activated on September 6, 1955.

In view of the fact that we have a long list of qualified candidates for the fellowships for the 1955-1956 academic year, I shall be grateful if you will let me know as soon as possible whether you wish to have us reserve the fellowship for Dr. Enriquez. If you do wish to have it reserved, a letter of award will be sent to him in the near future.

Sincerely,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH:go